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SEMPLE, FARRINGTON, EVERALL & CASE, P.C. 

September 28, 2018 
 
Via E-mail 
 
School District 14 Classroom Teachers’ Association 
Attn: Barb McDowell, President 
Jason Malmberg, Vice President 
1235 West 124th Avenue  
Suite 101  
Westminster, CO 80234 
 
 RE: Biliteracy Instruction in Adams 14 School District 
 
Dear Ms. McDowell and Mr. Malmberg:  
 
 The Adams 14 Board of Education has received a proposal from members of the Classroom 
Teachers’ Association to provide biliteracy instruction this school year to interested fourth grade 
students at Dupont, Hanson, Monaco, and Rose Hill Elementary Schools. The Board has reviewed 
the Association’s proposal and anticipates receiving from Superintendent Dr. Javier Abrego by 
November 1, 2018, a detailed plan for implementation of biliteracy instruction for fourth grade 
students at these four schools during the 2018–19 school year. To ensure that the plan reflects input 
of teachers at the affected schools, the Board encourages the Association to work with district staff 
and school leadership in developing the plan. You should hear from district staff soon about 
scheduling meetings to discuss providing biliteracy instruction for fourth grade students at these 
four elementary schools. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 
cc: Adams 14 Board of Education 
 Dr. Javier Abrego, Superintendent  


